
 
 

AGENDA 
 
 
Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD 

Place: Ludgershall Memorial Hall, Andover Road, Ludgershall,  

 Hampshire, SP11 9LZ 

Date: Monday 21 March 2011 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 
Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne 
Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, 
and Tidworth. 
 

 
The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. 
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the 

opportunity to do so. 
 

   If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, 
please contact your Democratic Services Officer. 

 
Refreshments and networking opportunities will be available from 6:30pm.  

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Lisa Moore (Democratic Services Officer), 
on 01722 434560 or email lisa.moore@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
or Mary Cullen (Tidworth Community Area Manager), 01722 434260 or email 
mary.cullen@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115. 
 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
Chris Williams  (Chairman) Ludgershall and Perham Down 

Mark Connolly  (Vice Chairman) Tidworth 

Charles Howard 
 

The Collingbournes and Netheravon 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Items to be considered Time 

  

1.   Chairman's Announcements, Welcome and Introductions 
(Pages 1 - 12) 

15 mins 

 Chairman’s Announcements to include: 
 

• End of Life Care  

• Localism Bill 

• Library Service Review  

• Community Services Contract   

 

2.   Current Consultations   

 There have been no new briefing papers on consultations since 
the last meeting, however for further information and to take part in 
a consultation that is still running, click on the link: 
http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal  

 

3.   Declarations of Interest   

 Councillors are requested to declare any personal or prejudicial 
interests or dispensations granted by the Standards Committee.  

 

4.   Apologies for Absence   

5.   Minutes (Pages 13 - 34)  

 To approve as a correct record and sign the minutes of the last 
meeting held on Monday 17 January 2011.  

 

6.   Community Resilience - Town and Parish Council Emergency 
Plans  

15 mins 

 To receive a presentation on the endorsement and promotion of 
planning for a local emergency. 
 
Officer: Nicholas Bate, Emergency Planning Officer  

 

7.   Update on the Proposed Development to the North East 
Quadrant  

25 mins 

 To receive an update from Persimmon Homes on the proposed 
development in the North East Quadrant. 
 
Ted Webster and Paul Bedford - Persimmon Homes 
Glenn Godwin – Pegasus Planning Group  
 
 
 

 



8.   The Former MSA Site, Drummond Park - Ludgershall  25 mins 

 To receive information on the proposed development to the former 
MSA site, Drummond Park – Ludgershall. 
 
Simon Toplis - HTA Architect 
also in attendence will be Richard Fitter from Entran   

 

9.   Update on Awarded Grants to date  10 mins 

 The Board will hear back from grant applicants on the success of 
their projects to date.  

 

10.   Update on Issues Raised  2 mins 

 An update from the Community Area Manager regarding issues 
raised. 
 
Officer: Mary Cullen, Community Area Manager  

 

11.   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Police, the 
Army, NHS, TCAP and other Partners (Pages 35 - 46) 

20 mins 

 To receive any verbal updates, in addition the following written 
updates are attached to the agenda: 
 

• Police 

• NHS 

• Fire  

 

12.   Community Area Grants (Pages 47 - 54) 5 mins 

 There had been no Community Area Grant applications submitted 
for consideration at this meeting. The Board will make a decision 
on whether to carry over remaining funding from 2010/11 to the 
next financial year of 2011/12, as detailed in the attached report. 
 
Application packs are available from the Community Area 
Manager or electronically by clicking on this link. 
 
Officer: Mary Cullen, Community Area Manager  

 

13.   Performance Reward Grant Scheme (Pages 55 - 58) 3 mins 

 The Board will consider endorsing one bid for funding from the 
Performance Reward Grant Scheme. 
 

Note: PRG Scheme is currently being reviewed and may not 
continue in it’s current form, beyond the end of this financial year. 
However, bids submitted before 31st March 2011 will still be 
considered.  
 

 



14.   Next Meeting, Forward Plan, Evaluation and Close (Pages 59 - 
60) 

 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 
16 May 2011, 7.00pm at Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall. 
  

 

 
 

 
 

Future Meeting Dates 
 

Monday 16 May 2011 
7.00 pm 

Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall 
 

Monday 18 July 2011 
7.00 pm 

Enford Village Hall 
 

Monday 19 September 2011 
7.00 pm 

Castle Primary School 
 

Monday 21 November 2011 
7.00 pm 

Phoenix Hall 
 
 

 

Note: Limited parking is available at the venue, however 
additional parking is available in St James Street, seen on the 
map overleaf. 


